From

Principal Secretary to Govt. Haryana, Higher Education Department, Chandigarh.

To

All the Principals,

- Government Colleges
- 2. Government Aided Colleges, and
- 3. Self Financing Degree Colleges in Haryana State.

Memo No. 18/79-2020 UNP (4) Dated, Panchkula, the March 29th 2020.

Subject: -Regarding alternative mode of delivering education students to arrest the COVID 19 impact, and explore possibilities of engagement for digitizing education in Haryana

Kindly refer to the subject cited above.

I have been directed to intimate you that in continuation to this office letter no. 18/79-2020 UNP (4) dated 20.03.2020, 23.03.2020 ,27.03.2020 and 2803.2020 wherein it was directed to all the Principals to ensure that all the teaching staff members are imparting e-learning education to students during the period when the Colleges are closed. A series of lectures on some of the important topics have been also been made available on the web portal of the department.

Further, some of the teachers are also been imparted/ being imparting training through various IT companies. It has come to the notice of department that some of the teachers are not making any use of technology.

I have been directed to further direct you all that all the teaching staff members have to generate and disseminate e-contents to the students during the closure of Colleges. The Principals are directed to send the detailed reports with the names and subjects of the teachers who are providing e-learning to the students. The Work From Home principle is meant for dissemination of curriculum based knowledge to the students as being done in normal days, and the details are also to be mentioned in the annual ACR's of the teachers and in case any/some teachers have not performed the e-dissemination of knowledge their names should be mentioned and forwarded to government for necessary action.

The on-line reporting sheets (name of college, teacher name, subject, total e-lectures generated, total e-lectures delivered, number of students benefitted (specific numbers) etc. are provided to all the Principals through emails and will be shared on "Whatapp" groups as well. The details are:-

Govt.Colleges:-

http://docs.google.com/forms/d/1fVLPvF1KqIU3KBz8sbeSXwWtMVPOy8TLWidU5N62Y6g/edit

2. Govt. Aided & SFS Colleges;

http://docs.google.com/forms/d/12JJLgohUIKYYKLNgQJyFoYMheKPcJf8rLK n2F7m4w/edit The report shall reach this office through on- line mode (teachers wise) latest by

tomorrow evening, i.e. 30.03.2020 without fail.

Please ensure strict compliance of these directions.

Deputy Director Cadet Corps, for Principal Secretary to Govt. Haryana Higher Education Department Panchkula.